
RVP COUNSELOR’S REPORT – NOVEMBER 2016 

 

The 2016 spring meeting of the RVPs was well attended and much productive 

discussion was held. It is hoped that there will be time for the RVPs attending the fall 

Board meeting to make time for a separate meeting for discussion.  

 

The RVP listing is partially completed. Several RVPs have not reported their new 

replacements for Board approval.  The revision of the RVP Handbook is not completed. 

I have asked Judy Keisling to send me the template for the Handbook on her computer. 

Since I am not currently on the Board, I will pass this on to the next RVP Counselor for 

completion. 

 

***Region 23 has elected Kathy Palmer as RVP. She needs Board approval. 

Kathy Palmer, 46 Alterita Rd., Suite 1B, Cerrillos, NM 87010, irismilkduds@yahoo.com. 

 

Susan Grigg, RVP Counselor 


